
SWGA General Meeting Minutes 

October 5, 2023 

1:00 pm 

 

Meeting was held at San Gorgonio Park 

 

Board Present:  Vicky Vieley, Terry Bayless, Terry Moher, Sheila Kelly and Mary 

Willenborg.  Linda Barry, Carolyn Sherman, Leslie Nolan, Carol Vander-Haeghen, 

Erni Torres, and Cheryl Waters did not attend. 

 

President: 

 

-It was determined that the SCGA requires 10 members to be considered a viable 

golf club.   

 

-October is renewal month for WPLGA and the SWGC will continue its 

membership in 2024.  Carolyn Sherman will continue as our club delegate. 

 

-The club will continue weekly “Closest to the Pin” and “Chip-Ins” at $1.00 each.   

 

-Beginning 1/4/24 and on the 1st Thursday of each month, we will be scheduling 

an organized game as incentive for ladies to all come the same day so we can play 

together.  A different game and theme each month should make it fun and 

hopefully something to look forward too!!  We will not have any other organized 

weekly games during the month except on special occasions. 

 

-We will start having our General Meetings at Shorecliffs Clubhouse at 8:00 am – 

8:30, so check-ins will begin at 7:15 and close at 7:45 am. 

 

-We are still waiting any news from Eli if Troon will give the ladies any type of 

discount. 

 

- Possible Board members for 2024 are: 

President - Vicky Vieley 

Vice President- OPEN 

Secretary- Carol Vander-Haghen and Erni Torres 

Treasurer- Carolyn Sherman 



Membership- OPEN (possibly combine with Treasurer) 

Handicap- Mary Willenborg 

Tournaments- Cheryl Waters 

 

Vice President- 

 

The VP’s were not present but reported that the Christmas Party is still scheduled 

to be held at San Clemente Muni Golf Course on 12/11/23.  The Board Members 

have approved $3300 to be spent on party and the money will come out of excess 

funds. 

 

Membership: 

 

Members renewing will not have to submit a new application unless changes 

need to be made from the previous year.  The dues will now be $25 plus $2.00 for 

the Hole-In-One Fund and will be due 12/10/23.   

The Membership Chair will be sending out an email explaining SCGA requirements 

and mailing instructions to everyone in the very near future. 

 

Treasurer- 

 

The 2024 Budget cannot be prepared until it is determined how many members 

will be rejoining. 

 

The Christmas Party will be paid for out of Excess Budget and current Hole-In-One 

Fund. 

  

Handicap and Tournaments- 

 

Nothing to report 

 

Meeting adjourned at 1:38 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Vicky Vieley 

President 



 

 

 

 


